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Glendale Homicide Suspect Located out of State and 

Arrested 

 
GLENDALE, Ariz. –  On April 6, 2019 at about 5:45 PM, Glendale Police 

responded to reports of a shooting that just occurred in the area of 60th Avenue 

and Olive Avenue.  Upon arrival, officers located an adult male victim who was 

suffering from a life-threatening gunshot wound.  The suspect, who was 

identified by witnesses as Karriem Seymour (52yo), was discovered to had fled 

the scene prior to police arrival.  Investigators determined that the victim, 

identified as Damon Frye (31yo), and Karriem were outside in the courtyard area 

of the apartment complex having a barbeque when an argument ensued.  During 

the argument, Karriem retrieved a firearm and shot Damon once.  First 

responders provided emergency aid to Damon however he succumbed to his 

injury at the hospital. 

Glendale detectives continued to investigate the case and through the Grand Jury 

were successful in having a felony warrant issued for Karriem Seymour’s arrest.  

On May 16th, Police located Karriem in Colorado Springs, Colorado and took him 

into custody reference the warrant without incident.  Karriem has since been 

transported to the Maricopa County 4th Avenue Jail and was booked on the 

charges of 1st Degree Murder and Aggravated Assault with a Deadly Weapon. 

 

 



 

 

(Victim: Damon Frye, 31yo) 

 

Suspect Booking Photo 5/29/19:  Karriem Seymour (52yo)  

*Spanish translation available* 
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